Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

September 4, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Daniel Caplan, Bernard Rod, Jane Merkin, Sidney Green, Nick Jackson
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Eric Friedman, Samuel Buo
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the June meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin said she received an email from her contact at the Board of Education regarding financial literacy programs.  She will forward the email to staff.  
New Business

Eric Friedman introduced OCP’s new Administrator, Samuel Buo.  Mr. Friedman noted the articles in the August/September issue of Montgomery Magazine featuring Q & A on consumer issues and towing.  Mr. Friedman also updated the Committee on the status of the Council Office Building renovations and discussed OCP’s revocation of local custom home builder JRK Contractor LLC’s New Home Builder License.  
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of July.  Retail topped the list of complaints received, followed by Home Improvement, and Automotive. Staff participated in the National Hispanic Council on Aging’s Town Hall Regional Conference, Sears Community Day in White Oak, the Latino Health Fair and Salvadoran Festival at Montgomery College, the National Night Out Resource Fair in Rockville, and the Power Conference for Women at the Montgomery County Conference Center.  Staff also noted the email sent to the Committee informing them that the Parliamentary Procedure Training is now online.  All members are required to take it, and should do so as soon as possible.
The meeting adjourned at 9:18 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 2, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
